
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102 

 

February 16, 2022 

 

Mr. H. Rodes Hart, Jr. 

e-copy: hrhart@brooksideproperties.com 

Lick Creek Farm 

425 Westview Avenue 

Nashville, TN 37205 

 

RE: NPDES Permit No. TN0082376 

 Water Authority of Dickson County 

 Lyles, Hickman County, Tennessee 

 

Dear Mr. Hart: 

 

On behalf of the Commissioner Salyers and the Tennessee Department of Environment and 

Conservation, the Division of Water Resources (the division) acknowledges receipt of your letter 

dated January 31, 2022. 

 

The Water Authority of Dickson County is planning a new publicly owned treatment works (POTW) 

to provide sewer service to the western portion of its sewer service area. At this time, the location 

of the treatment facility has not been identified. Therefore, the sign was posted near the proposed 

new discharge location on January 10, 2022, and amended to add the date on the sign on January 

24, 2022. The sign will remain posted until February 25, 2022. The sign is legible from a public road, 

and has fulfilled its intended role of ensuring that local residents are aware of the proposed new 

discharge. 

 

The division has not yet prepared a draft permit and rationale for this proposed discharge. When 

the division has done so, it will provide public notice of the draft permit and the public hearing. 

The notice will be issued at least 30 days prior to the public hearing and will provide at least 30 

days to submit comments concerning water quality aspects of the draft permit. Persons who wish 

to be notified of the draft permit and public hearing for this facility may send an email to 
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water.permits@tn.gov and request to receive notices concerning NPDES permit number 

TN0082376. Details will also be posted on our website here: 

https://www.tn.gov/environment/ppo-public-participation/ppo-public-participation/ppo-

water.html. 

 

Additional information concerning this application is posted on TDEC’s online dataviewer: 

https://dataviewers.tdec.tn.gov/pls/enf_reports/f?p=9034:34051::::34051:P34051_PERMIT_NUMB

ER:TN0082376. 

 

Subsequently, upon receipt of preliminary plans that identify the planned POTW location, an 

additional sign will also be posted near the point of entrance to such facility in accordance with TN 

Rule 0400-40-05-.06. Also associated with that public notice, the division will public notice a revised 

draft permit to solicit comments. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Vojin Janjić 

Manager, Water-Based Systems 

 

cc: Commissioner David Salyers, Tennessee Department of Environment & Conservation 

Permit Section File & Columbia Environmental Field Office 

Mr. Michael Adams, Executive Director, Water Authority of Dickson County, 

madams@wadc.us  

Ms. Karen G Harrison, P.E., Water Management Services, kharrison@wmsengineers.com  

Mr. Nick Tatum, Manager, Wastewater Treatment Operations / Pretreatment Coordinator, 

Water Authority of Dickson County, ntatum@wadc.us 

Mr. Ronald C. Cate, esq., Rcate47@gmail.com 

Mr. Barry Sulkin, Environmental Consultant, sulkin@hughes.net  
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